Department of Port Control

Ordinance No.: 1179-2019 Business Development & Management

Executive Summary

The Department of Port Control is requesting authority to enter into an agreement
with the United States of America, acting through the U.S. Coast Guard, for the shared
use of a portion of City-owned Lot 10, located immediately south of the US. Coast
Guard facility’s south gate situated at 1089 East 9th Street, for a period of five years
with one five-year option to renew, exercisable by additional legislative authority.

Background/Purpose:

The purpose of the agreement is to allow the U.S. Coast Guard and its agents
secondary access and emergency access for the ingress and egress of a parcel of land
which is a portion of Lot 10, when East gth Street is closed for special events, or for
vehicles with large turning diameters that cannot make U-turns to exit the East gth
Street gate.

Justification/Urgency:

The lease is needed by the U.S. Coast Guard for secondary access to the U.S. Coast
Guards facility’s south gate, situated at 1089 East gth Street.

Anticipated Cost: N/A

Schedule or Term of Contract:

The Department is requesting a term of five years with one five-year option to renew,
exercisable by additional legislative authority.

Current Contract:

Name Term/Expiration | Contract Number| Amount $

U.S. Coast Guard March 31, 2020 | HSCG83-19-3-0002 | $1.00/yr.







